Harper family hold annual reunion

The annual Harper Family Reunion was enjoyed Saturday evening and Sunday at the Goodwood Community Centre. Many attended from a distance including Doris (Harper) Maynard and family from Almonte, Ont., and Wayne Malcolm and family from Chatham. Winners of character costume prizes were Glenn and Linda Fretz of Claremont, (adult); and Kenny Harper, Harold Street, Stouffville, (child). In a softball game, the brothers and brothers-in-law defeated the sisters and sisters-in-law for the Flossie Wagg Cup. The nephews defeated the uncles in competition for a trophy donated in memory of Jim Cabell and Cliff Harper.

TO WONDERLAND

The Whitchurch-Stouffville Newcomers Club is organizing a trip to Canada's Wonderland, :Tues., Aug. 26. Ladies new to the community, interested accompanying the group, are asked to call Ginny Burrow at 640-6563.

HOLD FLOWER SHOW

The Stouffville Horticultural Society is holding its annual summer flower show Aug. 20, (tonight), and Aug. 21, (to-morrow), in the lower auditorium of Stouffville United Church. The hours Wednesday are 7 to 9 p.m., and Thursday, 2 to 5 p.m., and 7 to 9 p.m. The Society's president is Lillian Carr, Ninth Line South.

FIRST BAND PRACTICE

The Whitchurch-Stouffville Concert Band is holding its first practice of the fall season, Monday, Sept. 8 at 8 p.m., in the Music Room of Stouffville Dist. Secondary School. The band is anxious to obtain new instrumental talent. Interested persons, wishing more information, are asked to call Pat Ratcliff at 640-5076

90TH BIRTHDAY

On the occasion of her 90th birthday, Mrs Vera Harper will be honored at an 'Open House' this Sunday, (Aug. 24), from 2 to 4 p.m., in the Friendship Room of Parkview Apartments, Stouffville.

MARRIED 25 YEARS

Street, R.R. 3, Stouffville, were honored Aug. 10 at an 'Open House' in the Ballantrae Community Centre on the occasion of ' their 25th wedding anniversary. Bill and Dorothy were married in Second Markham Baptist Church, (now Springvale Baptist Church), twenty-five years ago. They are the proud parents of two sons, Derek, 18; Geoffrey, 16; and one daughter, Helen, 4. Bill's parents, Mr and Mrs James Mann reside at Uxbridge. He has three brothers. Dorothy has two brothers and four sisters. Previously, they were honored when members of the Gray family held a reunion at Flesherton. Bill and Dorothy moved to Cherry Street Memorial Church, Vivian.

SILVER ANNIVERSARY

John and Joan Pugh of R.R. 4, Stouffville, will be honored at an '!'Open House', Sat., Aug. 30 in the Fellowship Hall of Heise Hill Brethern in Christ Church on the anniversary.



Cheryl Howard and William Watts were married Saturday in a pretty ceremony at Stouffville Pentecostal Church. The bride is the daughter of Mr and Mrs David Howard, R.R. 2, Stouffville. The groom is the son of Mr and Mrs William Watts Sr., Ninth Line, Whitchurch-Stouffville. The bride's maid of honor was Elaine Howie. Her bridesmaids were Carrie Watts, Cheryl Paxton and Lisa Simmonds. The best man was Mike Wilkinson. The ushers were Overton Smith, Rob Swinford and Rob Brown. The pretty flower girl and the handsome ring bearer were Melonie Evans and Timmy Kerswill. Rev. Craig Pitts performed the ceremony. The pianist was George Snaith. The soloist was Sue Gerrard. The reception followed in the church's Fellowship Hall. ---Jim Thomas

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL

Christ Church (Anglican), 265 Sunset Boulevard, Stouffville, is holding a Vacation Bible School, Aug. 25 to Aug. 29 from 1:30 to 3:30 p.m. daily. Children ranging in age from 4 to 12 years are welcome. The program will include songs, stories, games, crafts and refreshments. For additional information call 640-4929.

BACK IN TOWN

The town welcomes the return of Jerry and Anita Waite. Mr and Mrs Waite have purchased a new home on Greenwood Road in the Deerpark Development.

RENEW ACQUAINTANCES

Friends were pleased to renew acquaintances Saturday with Fred and Marion Castle now living at R.R. 2, Sutton. They attended the Turner auction sale. Bill and Dorothy Mann, Cherry . Also in attendance at the auction was Walter Barkey, formerly of Stouffville and now living in Toronto. Walter has been an employee of I.B.M. twenty-eight years.

EYE OPERATION

Stouffville businessman Tom Thompson was recently a patient in Scarborough General Hospital for an eye operation.

MARRIED FRIDAY

Congratulations to Len St. Jean and Bonnie Setchell of Stouffville, married Friday, Aug. 15.

WEDDING BELLS

Congratulations to Brian Clarke and Ardena Ridout on in 1966. They are members in the their forthcoming marriage, congregation of McCormack Sept. 1 in Stouffville Pentecostal Church.

HOLD 'OPEN HOUSE'

Alex and Lillian Davidson and family enjoyed the company of many friends at an 'Open House', Sunday afternoon. Formerly of nue, Stouffville.

SCHOOL SWEETHEARTS

Larry Holt and Megan Stanford, high school sweethearts, were married Saturday at the Scarborough Civic Centre Chapel. Larry is the son of Mr and Mrs Jim Holt, formerly of Ballantrae and now of Lisbon, Portugal. Megan is the daughter of Mr and Mrs Clinton Stanford, R.R. 4, Stouffville. The happy couple plan to reside near Sandford, northwest of Uxbridge.

LATE JENNIE MOYER

Service was held Tuesday from Stouffville Missionary Church for Mrs Jennie Moyer following her passing, Saturday, at Parkview Home. She was 93. Mrs Moyer was predeceased by her husband Roy. She is survived by four daughters, Eleanor Moyer, Katherine McDowell, Margaret Hawkins and Lillian McDowell; two sons, Warren and Willard; two sisters, Flora Barkey and Edith Gibbins; 19 grandchildren and 25 great-grandchildren. Interment was at Dickson's Hill' Cemetery.

LATE GEORGE LAMB

Following an illness of more than two years, George Lamb passed away Aug. 8 at his home, 161 Church Street North, Stouffville. He was 75. Born at Winnipeg, Mr Lamb moved to Stouffville forty years ago. His wife, the former Viola Thorvaldson, predeceased her husband in 1971. Surviving are three sons, Bob, Terry and Larry; three daughters, Joanne, Shirley and Lorraine; eight grandchildren and three great-grandchildren; also a sister, Nellie and several brothers. Mr Lamb was extremely appreciative of the health care received from Drs. Button and Patterson, and members of the Victorian



